

28 AUG 2023

The Hon. Jo Haylen MP Minister for Transport 52 Martin Place Sydney NSW 2000

Dear Minister

## Redfern Station upgrade and local traffic

I write on behalf of residents of Lawson Street and Little Eveleigh Street in Redfern about the consultation currently underway by Transport for NSW (TfNSW) on the traffic management plan in the area, as part of the Redfern Station upgrade.

Residents are concerned about the limited consultation time and that important information is missing from the Redfern Station Upgrade consultation newsletter, including how the proposed changes will affect residents. They have requested to meet with the project team from TfNSW to discuss the proposed changes at a community meeting.

I encourage TfNSW to invite affected residents to a community meeting to discuss the proposed changes before any plans are endorsed and implemented, and extend the consultation if required.

TfNSW should also continue to work closely with the City of Sydney on any designs for improvements to local roads.

If your staff would like to speak with a Council officer about this, they can contact Joseph Gomes, Traffic Manager South, on 02 9265 9333 or at jgomes@cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Clover Moore AO

Lord Mayor of Sydney

Cc Josh Murray, Secretary of the Department of Transport